Reading Annual Review Meeting
December 16, 2014


The Reading Annual Review Meeting took place on Monday, December 16, 2013 in the GCMS Elementary School Library.  Attendees were as follows:  Jenny Acree, Kathy Brown, Keely Burkes, Cathy Cope, Jeremy Darnell, Teri Eichelberger, Evon Fredrickson, Deanna Freehill, Angie Funk, Cheryl Hasenauer, Lauren Heap, Debbie Hohulin, Justin Kean, Nancy Knittel, Erica Kostoff, Deanna Lietz, Staci Lindelof, Nicole McNary, Erin Nuss, Sharon Pool, Tammy Seneca, and Kristin Wilson.  


The purpose of the meeting was to discuss the possibility of implementing the reading workshop model in the elementary school reading program.  Currently this year, the fourth grade teachers are utilizing the reading workshop method developed by Lauren Candler, and is finding success with it.  Recently, Mrs. Pool had distributed sample Common Core reading texts from the current publisher that also includes the same model.  Also, Mr. Kean has been communicating with Scholastic Book Company, who also has the model.  The teachers who have used the reading workshop like the program because it offers differentiated instruction that can be done in small group settings.  It also includes the reading/writing workshop, and allows the application of skills.  Some of the elementary teachers were against the updated book series because they said that even though it had an anthology with the reading workshop method, it appeared to be in the similar textbook format as the past.  Concerns were raised as to whether each grade level would do the program with fidelity in order for articulation to be complete.  The question was also raised as to how the workshop model would be implemented consistently across a grade level so that each class would receive the curriculum in the same manner.  There was some concern as to if the reading workshop would change students’ levels of preparedness for the middle school.  The elementary teachers saw no problems that would occur or any changes that the teachers would notice.  The elementary teachers and Mr. Kean determined that they would proceed with their investigation to determine which reading workshop model would best suit their needs.  The plan is to continue communication with the middle and high schools as to the decisions for the workshop model.  
Update: The guided reading approach will be implemented at all grade levels for the coming year. Mr. Kean is sure that this method will allow the teachers to best meet the need of the students while meeting Common Core State Standards.  This will not be a curriculum change, but will be a change in the way that the curriculum is presented.

    The elementary school teachers who are interested will be doing a book study using The Daily Five (second edition) by Gail Boushey and Joan Moser.  This is the program that will be utilized next year.  Also, Mr. Kean hopes to send reading committee representatives to a workshop put on by Boushey and Moser, in order to better train the other teachers so that implementation is done with fidelity.   
*The book can be previewed at: http://www.stenhouse.com/emags/0974/index.html. 
